Maidu Newsletter for October 2009

Park Clean-up & BBQ, Saturday, October 17, 2009

by Jim Kidd

Please come to Maidu Park on Saturday, October 17, and join us for our annual park clean-up and BBQ.  We meet at 10 am in the picnic area between the batting cages and the basketball courts (and covered hockey arena).  We then go to the undeveloped parts of the park along McLaren Drive and pick up trash.  

At noon, we return to the picnic area and have a free lunch provided by the Neighborhood Association.  Join us for some community service, meet your neighbors, enjoy a meal, and have fun!

There will be a prize for the most unusual piece of trash found during the clean-up.

You may want to wear long pants and long sleeves to protect your skin and bring some gardening gloves to protect your hands.  

Rain cancels the event.

Traffic Watch

by Xandra Tielman

Fall is here.  Our vacations are now behind us and the nights are getting cooler.  This is the time of year when our neighborhood schools are in session and children make their way to school and home at the same time as we are on the road.  This is a gentle reminder that the speed limit around schools, especially when children are present, is 25 miles per hour.  Please exercise extra caution when children are crossing the street or when there is extra traffic at the start and finish of each school day.  Our neighborhood families will appreciate it.

Next Meeting of Maidu Neighborhood Association:  7 pm, Tuesday, October 20, 2009, Sargeant Elementary School, Activity Room, 1200 Ridgecrest, Roseville.  The Activity Room is toward the back of the school.  Enter off N. Cirby. 

Note:  This year the October & November meetings will be held the third Tuesday instead of the fourth Tuesday.
 Neighborhood Web Site:  www.maiduna.com

Back in the Day
by Geoff Kragen

When my wife and I first moved into the area, we received a disconcerting welcome: “Which shift do you want for the neighborhood watch?”  We ended up driving around the neighborhood from 1:00 am to 2:00 am on Saturday mornings.  We'd get a clip board from the person who had the shift before us and we'd turn it over to the next couple.  We kept an eye out for individuals who were “visiting” our neighborhood to “get acquainted.”  And the neighborhood looked so attractive.

And it still is!  We no longer need to drive around at the dead of night to keep it secure.  But there is something we all can do to make our neighborhood safer.  This was something we learned back in that day:  Keep your outside lights on all night.  Back then almost everyone did this.  And believe me, no thief wants to park their car in front of a house where all the outside lights are on.  But over the years new people moved in; some of us forgot; and now those who keep their lights on are the minority.

Keeping the neighborhood lit at night is something we can all do.  With the new energy-efficient bulbs, it isn't expensive.  And if you're concerned you won't remember to turn them on, you can either leave them on all the time, or install a photosensitive switch which will turn your lights on at dusk and off in the morning.

You can make your community safer with just this one simple action.  Leave your lights on all night and encourage your neighbors to do the same.  Let's light up the Maidu neighborhood and we don't even have to wait for Christmas!

 Neighborhood Crime Information Posted on Police Web Site
The Police Department is now posting a weekly crime log, sorted by neighborhood area, listing public information about selected property crimes and other significant arrests and incidents:  http://www.roseville.ca.us/police/crime_mapping.asp 

The crime log is not an exhaustive list of every report taken by the Police Department, but it includes most reported property crimes.  The Department is posting this information in the hope that residents will be aware of what has happened in their area and take appropriate precautions, such as securing doors and windows, locking vehicles and not leaving valuable items, such as purses, wallets and laptop computers, inside parked vehicles.

Residents are reminded that they can also research crimes in their neighborhood using Crimemapping.com (the link is also on PD web site, on the same page as the weekly crime log).  Residents can enter any address and view a map of crimes reported over the past three months.  Data displayed on Crimemapping.com is extracted from PD reports as they are entered into the records management system, and  generally includes information that is at least two weeks old up to three months old.  Residents can tailor maps and reports by type of crime, geographic radius, and date range.

Note from Sergeant Karl Dyer, Roseville Police Department:  It’s that time of year again when solicitors in their white vans come from out of state to sell magazines.  It is not uncommon for them to hawk their wares without the required permit from the city and without identification.  Please be aware.  Solicitors are required to have a permit on them and a business license.  If one comes to your door, ask for this information, but do not let them into your house.  If they don't have ID and a permit, call Roseville PD immediately, (916) 774-5000.

  Old Auburn Ranch Property

by Bill Hoey

In September, I attended the Roseville City Planning Commission Meeting regarding the Old Auburn Ranch Plan.  Associate Planner Gina LaTorra, assisted by Public Works Director Rob Jensen, gave a presentation on the history of the project.  Staff had three meetings with our neighborhood.  Commissioners Hoskinson and Larson asked about the proposed flood zoning, and Commissioner Larson asked about communication with neighbors.  The meeting was then opened for public comment.
 

As Maidu Neighborhood Association (MNA) ex-president, I mentioned the negative response to the initial 89-unit design.  I added that the present 32-lot proposal and flood plain treatment were acceptable to MNA.  Trevor Peterson asked about the 100-year flood.  Sylvia Ashley asked why the City is not waiting for the housing market to improve, and asked about replacing the oak trees on Spahn Ranch Road.  Rob Jensen explained that the 100-year flood referred to one event with a one percent chance of occurring in any one year and that selling the property with entitlement to build would increase its value.  Gina LaTorra explained that the tree replacement would be inch for inch -- either on the property or elsewhere in the City. 

 

Robert Wood, Don Graydon, and Dale Martin, residents of the Castle Creek Neighborhood, had comments.  They complained that their neighborhood association was never consulted, and indicated that early morning traffic on Old Auburn Road made it difficult and hazardous for them to exit their neighborhood.  Graydon asked about the lane drop east of Spahn Ranch Road and complained about the hazard to school children walking from Castle Creek to Sargeant School.  He asked for a physical median to keep drivers from turning left onto Spahn Ranch Road. 

 

Rob Jensen explained the right-in, right-out treatment of the Spahn Ranch Road/Old Auburn Road to eliminate people stopping in westbound Old Auburn before turning left onto Spahn Ranch.  Commissioner Dugan explained that, although the 1980s plan was for Old Auburn to be four lanes from South Cirby to Hazel/Sierra College, later traffic projections caused a reduction to one through lane each way (plus left turn lanes and ultimately bike lanes).  Rob added that the signal warrants for this situation are not sensitive to the number of lanes.  They are based on the time you have to wait at the stop sign for a gap in traffic, and any signal they put in (after negotiations with Placer County), would likely make left-turning motorists wait two minutes before the green light.  He favored a painted median (double double-yellow stripes) at Spahn Ranch Road.

 

Graydon stated that he likes the landscaping and fence treatment along the south side of Old Auburn Road.  Gina indicated that the fence and landscaping along Old Auburn would be similar.  Rob revealed that Public Works is having continuing conversations with Placer County about Old Auburn Road east of Spahn Ranch, which is in the County.  

 

Martin alleged that the whole area flooded a couple of years ago.  Rob noted that after grading, the lowest lot would be graded to two feet above the 100-year flood level and the 200-year flood would likely be less than two feet higher than the 100-year flood. 

 

After the public comment, Commissioner Dugan confirmed County responsibility for Old Auburn (Spahn Ranch to Hazel/Sierra College) -- Roseville could not on its own initiative widen or stripe that part of Old Auburn.  Commissioner Hoskinson pursued the question of bike lane designation and continuity and wanted a fence along the northern and western boundaries of the flood plain zone.  Chairman Cannon questioned the procedure for enforcing development plans and the method for notifying interested parties.  Gina assured Castle Creek representatives that they would get notice of the City Council meeting to act on the proposal if they completed one of the cards available that day.  The Commission then (A) adopted the Mitigated Declaration of negative environmental impact, (B) recommended approval of the General Plan Amendment, (C) recommended approval of rezoning to conform to the plan, (D) approved the draft subdivision map for Old Auburn Ranch, and (E) approved the permit to remove and replace the oak trees along Spahn Ranch Road. 

